- MINUTES -

A meeting of the <u>Travelsafe Committee</u> was held in Room 6.35 of the <u>Parliamentary Annexe</u> on <u>Tuesday 4 September 1990 commencing at 1.15 pm.</u>

Present:

Mr Ardill (Chairman) Ms Bird, Messrs Lester, Dollin, Springborg and J Goss.

In Attendance:

Mr D Bletchly (Clerk-Assistant) Committees.

Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Confirmed. (Moved Mr Lester, seconded Mr Dollin).

Public Hearings 10/11/12 September:

A Report was presented by the Clerk-Assistant (Committees) concerning arrangements made.

Resolved: Department of Transport Official (Messrs Goebel and Mahon) to be invited to appear. (Moved Mr Dollin, seconded Mr Goss.)

<u>Ordered</u> that Dr G A Ryan of the University of Adelaide Accident Research Unit and Mr Barry Elliot of Elliot and Shanahan, Sydney, appear before the Committee. (Moved Ms Bird, seconded Mr Springborg).

Mr Lester tendered apologies for 10 September and Mr Springborg for 11 September.

Correspondence to Premier re Salaries: Resolved: Letter be forwarded to the Premier requesting a further review of salaries for members. (Moved Mr Lester, seconded Mr Goss).

Consideration of Annual Report: In accordance with Standing Order 203, the Chairman's draft Annual Report was read with questions put that each paragraph stand part of the Report. All paragraphs agreed to.

Mt Isa visit 12/13 October: <u>Noted</u> that Mr Dollin was available to participate in the inspection/discussions.

General Business:

Noted that the following items should be considered in the future:

- Bus safety and restraints
- Wide load and excess dimension vehicles with and without pilot vehicles
- Tilt tray vehicles
- Close liaison with Police Traffic Accident Investigation Squad.

The meeting closed at 2.04 pm.

Confirmed this 23 sal day of

October

Chairman